
Comments for Planning Application 22/01421/FUL

 

Application Summary

Application Number: 22/01421/FUL

Address: The Millers House Scotsmill Kailzie Peebles Scottish Borders EH45 9HS

Proposal: Formation of access and boundary fence

Case Officer: Ranald Dods

 

Customer Details

Name: Dr William McKelvey

Address: Ladywell, Kailzie, Peebles, Scottish Borders EH45 9HT

 

Comment Details

Commenter Type: Neighbour

Stance: Customer objects to the Planning Application

Comment Reasons:

  - Road safety

Comment:This fence has already been erected, so presumably this application is retrospective.

The new fence, which is essentially solid in nature, significantly restricts sight lines in both

directions, on what is already a dangerous corner.

When travelling westwards on the B7062 towards Peebles the line of sight on the inside of the

bend at Scotsmill is now limited by the new fence, such that oncoming vehicles are seen later than

previously. This will be particularly dangerous in winter given the propensity for icing on that

section of the road, and the adverse camber which makes braking difficult. Furthermore the new

fence limits the abilty of drivers to see vehicles emerging from the new access which forms part of

this application.

When travelling eastwards towards Kailzie the new fence also limits the ability of drivers to see

oncoming traffic, this being particularly dangerous when vehicles, such as delivery vans, are

parked at the Millers House and oncoming vehicles are required to move to the right hand side of

the road.

In the interests of road safety this proposal should be rejected.




